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PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT 

Office of the County Executive 

Angela D. Alsobrooks 

County Executive 

November 19, 2024 

Mr. Alex Donahue 
Executive Director 
The Maryland Interagency Commission (!AC) on School Construction 
200 West Baltimore Street 
Baltimore, MD 21201 

Dear Mr. Donahue: 

This joint signature letter endorses the Prince George's County Board of Education's proposed 
FY2026 capital budget request and identifies the projects that Prince George's County considers 
most critical. This funding endorsement is consistent with the priorities of Prince George's County 
for public education and the modernization of ow- extensive and aging portfolio of school facilities. 

The Board's FY2026 State funding request of $74.4 million balances major school modernization 
projects with smaller initiatives that address programmatic needs tied to the Blueprint for 
Maryland's Future legislation. Additionally, this year's request includes critically needed envelope 
projects, such as window and roof replacements, which are typically excluded from State funding 
requests. By including these projects, Prince George's County ensures its role in the requested 
State-wide expression of need, maximizes potential CJP funding, and prepares for any additional 
dollars that may be identified, helping to close funding gaps and secure the maximum possible 
support. 

1 - Continuation Request for Multi-Year Modernizations 
This first priority group is for continued State funding for multi-year modernizations and new 
schools that have received State planning approval and/or prior year construction funding. They 
include the yearly request of suppmt for the modernization of Suitland High and the Center for 
Visual and Performance Arts, the replacement of the Cool Spring/Adelphi Elementary and the new 
Northern Adelphi Area High. 

Please note the Cool Spring Annex Building is permitted with the main building for cohesive 
execution but is presented here and in our CIP request as a separate project since it houses a 
regional therapy pool for special education students that will serve the entire northern region and 
not only the in-boundary students of Cool Spring/ Adelphi Elementary (it will also include 
cooperative use space for a family support center). 
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